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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs A P Jones ; The Old Surgery, 39 Valley Road, Barlow, N E Derbyshire, S18 7SL

Tel: 0114 289 1854; Mob: 07443 508 357; Email: HathersageParishClerk@hotmail.co.uk
Minutes of the Transport Committee, 
held at 19:30 on Monday 20th  February 2017.  

Present: Councillors Marsden, Turner, Olle and Hanley

In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerk)

	054/16
	
	Apologies for Absence – Cllrs. Shuttleworth, Gordon.

	055/16
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none.

	056/16
	
	Declaration of interests – Cllr. Olle works for the Peak District National Park Authority (PDNPA).

	057/16
	
	Public participation – Mr. Trevor Ibbotson spoke about parking problems he sees in the village: 

	057/16
	.1
	The bottom of Crossland Road by the Fire Station to the path to the Methodist Chapel – cars are always parking part on the road and part on the pavement.

AP TC-200117-01 Clerk to pass Crossland Road parking issue to DCC. This could be integrated with the Ibbotson’s Croft issue.

	057/16
	.2
	Top of Dore Lane – lorries delivering have to run onto the verges churning the grass, suggest a yellow line 15m Dore Lane to Station Road. Cllr. Olle explained some changes that are in train. The matter will be addressed by these.

	057/16
	.3
	Top of Mill Lane by Little John pub – cars are often having to reverse out due to parked cars. Cllr. Olle explained again what was in train in this area. The matter will be addressed by these.

	057/16
	.4
	Summer time parking in fields – Mr Ibbotson suggested use of his field opposite the cutlery works for this. This would require some hard-core laying and fencing. Cllr. Olle explained that Planning Permission would be required for this semi-permanent facility which it was thought PDNPA may not grant. Cllr. Marsden informed the meeting that PDNPA have said the 28 day per year ruling could be applied for temporary parking areas. Mr Ibbotson stated that many facilities that had been provided years ago by Mr Lawrence should not be used on Sundays. The pool opens on a Sunday and could be considered to be one of the contributors to the parking problem at weekends in the summer. It was agreed that the Parish Council should consider the offer (to use the field without hardcore for 28 days?) from Mr. Ibbotson and HPC could contribute towards fencing, with a % of funds raised given to the land owner.
In a similar vain it was suggested to contact the football field owner for summer parking on the hard surface (not the playing surface) which is already used for parking. There was a suggestion to use a donation box for charges. 
AP TC-200117-02 Clerk to contact football field owners – would they consider this and HPC contribute towards fencing, % of funding given

To encourage the use of any temporary parking areas their location found could be publicised to Rambling Groups.

	058/16
	
	To approve the minutes of the 9th January 2017 Transport Committee meeting and note any matters arising. Approved. No matter arising

	059/16
	
	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme, Public Enquiry – Cllr. Marsden understands the report has gone to the secretary of state, nothing further has been heard since. Cllr. Hanley asked if the many volumes of documentation relating to this, that he has in his garage, can be disposed of? Agreed that they could.

	060/16
	
	Proposal from Isobel Mulligan for Road Markings, White & Yellow Lines, Parking – Nothing further has been heard since the meeting with Isobel Mulligan on 19th January. 

AP TC-200117-03 Clerk to follow up with Isobel Mulligan and add additional item from above 057/16.1. 
AP TC-200117-04 Clerk to contact Claire O’Reilly about cycle routes – see notes from site meeting with Isobel Mulligan.

	061/16
	
	Update on request for a 'No unauthorised parking' sign to be put up on the Parish Room/Vets wall to stop ad hoc parking – the sign is on order and will be fitted in due course by George, Swimming Pool Manager or his colleague. 
AP TC-200117-05 Clerk to seek advice from HPC Chair Cllr. Mander about the actual location of the sign.

	062/16
	
	Hurst Clough – there was no update at this meeting. To remain on the agenda.

	063/16
	
	Ibbotson’s Croft parking issue. – see above 057/16.1

	064/16
	
	Good News from Derbyshire Bus Passengers received by Cllr. Olle – there has been a threat to buses in the area, but there has been a reprieve albeit of a temporary nature due to financial problems faced by DCC  and therefore it was thought best to keep this on the agenda. 
AP TC-200117-06 Clerk to write to Cllr. Twigg stating our concerns and request information to be brought to the next HPC meeting.

	065/16
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence –

	065/16
	.1
	Stepping Stones across the River Derwent

An email was read out with regards lack of progress in rectifying problems with the stepping stones across the River Derwent just before the river comes into the village. It was understood that these were on the Derwent Heritage footpath. This is an issue that had been mentioned at earlier Transport Committee meetings and should be reinstated as a regular item until the issue is resolved.

AP TC-200117-07 Clerk to chase up with DCC, Rights of Way at PDNPA. & Cllr. Twigg about remedial work on the stepping stones.

	066/16
	
	Traffic/ Neighbourhood Plan – no update but to be kept on the agenda

	067/16
	
	To identify items for the next meeting agenda:
Hurst Clough

Hope Valley Capacity Scheme, Public Enquiry

Traffic/Neighbourhood Plan
River Derwent Stepping Stones

Parking

	068/16
	
	To agree a date for the next meeting. – the date will be set when we get a reply is received from DCC Isobel Mulligan for consideration.


Summary of actions points.
	Action Point #
	Detail
	Owner
	Status

	AP TC-200117-01
	Clerk to pass Crossland Road parking issue to DCC. This could be integrated with the Ibbotson’s Croft issue.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-02
	Clerk to contact football field owners – would they consider this and HPC contribute towards fencing, % of funding given.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-03
	Clerk to follow up with Isobel Mulligan and add additional item from above 057/16.1. 
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-04
	Clerk to contact Claire O’Reilly about cycle routes – see notes from site meeting with Isobel Mulligan.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-05
	Clerk to seek advice from HPC Chair Cllr. Mander about the actual location of the sign.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-06
	Clerk to write to Cllr. Twigg stating our concerns and request information to be brought to the next HPC meeting.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP TC-200117-07
	Clerk to chase up with DCC, Rights of Way at PDNPA. & Cllr. Twigg about remedial work on the stepping stones.
	Clerk
	Raised
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